
EAGLES ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION MINUTES 

 

October 9, 2012 
 

Attendees: 
 
Debbie Hardesty*  Kim Braithwaite*  Carolyn Kruza* 
Carol Marshall*  Laurie Harrell*  Tammi Rhoads* 
Stephanie Dulaney*  Nancy Liggett*  Stacy Sefton* 
Brenda Elsea*   Mary Miller*   Debbie Whirley* 
Linda Bodkin*  Lisa Manahan*  Beth Marple* 
Frank Jurney*   
    
(Signifies PAID/voting member of the EAA) 
 
EAA President Debbie Hardesty called the meeting to order @ 6:00 pm.   
 
The minutes from the September 11th meeting were available for review.  As the minutes were being 
reviewed, Debbie read a thank you note from CCPS, Dr. Murphy for the cheer uniforms and the athletic 
training supplies.  Motion was made by Nancy Liggett to accept the minutes as read.  Stacy Sefton 
seconded the motion.  All members voted in favor of accepting the minutes as submitted. 
 
Treasurer Kim Braithwaite presented the treasurer’s report.   The balance in the EAA account is  
$38,836.52, as of September 30th, 2012.  ($ 27,622.52 sports; $ 1,961.40 scholarship; $ 9,252.60 
capital).  Stacy Sefton made a motion to accept the treasurer report. Nancy Liggett seconded the motion.  
All members voted in favor of accepting the treasurer’s report as submitted. 
 
 

Committee Reports: 
 

Bluegrass: 
Frank reported that the first Bluegrass concert is this coming Friday night, October 13th; cross country 
will be running the raffle.  Laurie Harrell has already been in contact with Coach Lara to let him know 
his responsibilities at the concert. 
 

Scholarship: 
None. 
 

Concessions: 
Thank you to Mary & Sam Miller for selling funnel cakes at the homecoming football game, they 
donated $ 500.00 to the EAA.  They were delicious!!! 
 

Apparel: 
Susan Catlett & Lory Chrane sent an email with apparel report – sales are going great – stadium seats 
have been ordered & will be here before the October 19th football game.  Many thanks to Gary Pope for 
hauling items back & forth between the football concession stand & the volleyball concession stand! 
 
Sweatshirts & t-shirts have been selling well – they have already had to put in additional orders.  Caps 
are on the way, to arrive in the next couple of weeks.  If you are interested in the flags, the large flags, 



they will be ordered at the cost of $ 35.00 (orange & blue), let us know if you are interested so they can 
get a good count on how many to order. 
 

Old Business: 
Thank you to the Band – especially Carolyn Kruza for coordinating – the band has used the football 
concession stand for their bike rally & did a great job of cleaning up – teamwork!!  Thanks again 
Carolyn –  
 

New Business: 
In the football concession stand, the middle rolling window – it is having difficulty staying up & coming 
down.  Debbie will contact Bobbie Levi to see if he can help get it working again properly. 
 
Stacy Sefton will ask her dad to help with sealing the leaks in the rolling drink containers from the 
football concession stand.  If the leaks can’t be fixed, we will look into purchasing more floor mats to 
help with the slippery floor. 
 
October 27th is the District Cheer competition – Carol Marshall will check to see if swim parents would 
like to help out with concessions. 
 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
The next meeting will be:  
 

Tuesday, November 13
th
, 2012, 6 p.m. 

 
 


